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NORTH WARWICKSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE LOCAL      10 September 2024 
DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
 

Present:  Councillor Watson in the Chair 
 
Councillors Bates, Osborne, Ridley and Simpson 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Humphreys 
(Substitute Councillor Bates) 
 

9 Disclosable Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests 
 

There were none declared at the meeting. 
 

10 Minutes of the meeting of the Local Development Framework Sub-
Committee held on 24 July 2024. 

 
 The minutes of the meeting of the Local Development Framework Sub-

Committee held on 24 July 2024, copies having been previously circulated, were 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

 
11 Birmingham Local Plan Preferred Options Reg 18 Consultation July 2024 
 
 The Assistant Chief Executive and Solicitor to the Council brought the new 

Birmingham Local Plan (BLP) Preferred Options Reg 18 Consultation July 2024 
to Members for their comments. 

 
 Resolved: 
 

a That the consultation of the Birmingham Local Plan Preferred 
Options Reg 18 Consultation July 2024, ending 27 August 
2024 be noted; and 

 
b That the observations, potential impacts and objections in the 

report of the Assistant Chief Executive and Solicitor to the 
Council be acknowledged. 

 
12 The Hinckley & Bosworth Local Plan Review (Regulation 18) Consultation 

2024 
 

The Chief Executive brought the Hinckley & Bosworth Local Plan Review 
(Regulation 18) Consultation 2024 for consideration by Members. 
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Resolved: 
 
a That the observations raised on the Hinckley & Bosworth 

Local Plan Review (Regulation 18) Consultation (2023) be 
noted and agreed; and 

 
b That the additional comments, potential impacts and 

objections raised by Members at the meeting be forwarded in 
the formal response to Hinckley & Bosworth Local Plan 
Review consultation. 

 
13 Proposed changes to the National Planning Policy Framework and other 

changes to the planning system 
 
 The Chief Executive detailed to Members the Draft revisions to the NPPF 

(“NPPF24”), announced on 31 July 2024, which had been considered by 
Planning and Development Board on 2 September 2024. 

 
 Resolved: 
 

That the views contained in the Appendix of the report of the Chief 
Executive, and the additional comments made by Members at the 
meeting, be agreed in consultation with the Chair and Councillors 
H Phillips and Ridley of the Planning and Development Board and 
the Chair and Councillor Osborne of the Local Development 
Framework Sub-Committee, and be sent to Government by the 
consultation deadline of 24 September 2024. 

 
 
 
  

 
Councillor Watson 

Chairman 


